

June 30, 2020

Dear ACHE Community,

Late yesterday, we received information that a student received a positive test for COVID-19.

Firstly, the student's symptoms do not currently require hospital care, the student is under the care of a physician, and the student is in quarantine in a home situation. A CARE Team member has been assigned to follow up and support the student during this time.

Secondly, the student is an off-site learning environment and is not on campus. Those with known exposure are aware and following safety precautions as directed by national and local authorities, as well as institutional directives.

Thirdly, as you are aware, details about a student's personal health situation cannot be shared; however, it is important our campus community is aware of this situation and that ACHE is responding appropriately with the safety plan outlined for this situation.

Finally, I am encouraged by the safety plan and the quick action our student took to follow ACHE safety precautions. This student knew the protocol, contacted us immediately, and followed all appropriate steps. ACHE sends our most sincere wishes for a speedy recovery to our student.

Thank you for your continued support as we move forward together in this difficult time.

COVID-19 Case Notification June 30, 2020 Page 2

Sincerely,

Brian G. Kim, J.D.

President

**Arkansas Colleges of Health Education** 

7000 Chad Colley Blvd.

PO Box 10366

Fort Smith, AR 72917

Office: 479.308.2273 Mobile: 312.937.3903 brian.kim@acheedu.org